
Public Comments Submitted to WPSI Nov-21 Re: Possible Changes to 

Fertility-Awareness Based Methods 

COMMENTS 
The U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops, the National Catholic Bioethics Center and The Catholic 

Medical Association recommend that the following current text of the guidelines be retained without 

change: “instruction in fertility awareness-based methods … should be provided for women desiring an 

alternative method.” The Clinical Recommendation should continue to include, by name, two essential 

alternatives for women recommended by the CDC: Fertility-Awareness Based Methods (FABM) and the 

Lactational Amenorrhea Method, provided by insurance without co-pay. See attached letter. 
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